

Maritime Academy Charter School

2700 E. Huntingdon St., Philadelphia, PA 19125 Phone: 215-427-3090 Fax: 215-427-3176

June 10, 2019

Dear Parents and Families:

I want to thank you for a very successful 2018-2019 school year. It was truly a rewarding and productive year. Some of the many accomplishments were:

- Twenty-three 23 cadets attended Community College of Philadelphia. The juniors and seniors were enrolled in the dual enrollment program allowing them to earn both college and high school credits. 17 of the 60 seniors completed 34 college courses from Spring 2018 to Spring 2019 semesters earning a total of 105 credits. Six earned 9 credits each and of the 17 seniors 8 also took Advanced Placement courses. These are significant achievements! Kudos to the class of 2019 who worked very hard preparing for college and career.
- The cadets explored on-line learning. They enrolled in a variety of subjects, such as, science, art, English, economics, psychology, sociology, civics, Spanish and advanced placement. Additionally, this year cadets went on over 50 field trips to 31 different locations and 21 cadets enrolled in advanced placement courses.
- The monthly Anchor newsletters were published and are posted on our website. Please go to our website to read about and enjoy all the positive activities, events and accomplishments of our cadets and staff.

New cadet orientation will be held on **Thursday, August 22, 2019** at 5:00 PM. During the **Back to School** evening scheduled for September 24th from 5:00 - 6:00 pm, the 9th grade cadets will receive their chromebooks.

Our 2019-2020 school year will begin with a school day for just our 9^{th} Grade cadets on Monday, August 26, 2019. Cadets in full uniform, will report to school from 7:45 AM - 2:30 PM. Cadets will receive important information regarding high school expectations, meet their teachers, receive their locker assignments, and more. The first day for all high school cadets is **Tuesday**, August 27, 2019. Students will report to the advisories at 7:45 AM.

Finally, please emphasize the importance of completing the summer reading and math assignments, and if entering 10th Grade, the summer biology packet is to be completed.

Please call our high school main office at (215) 427 – 3090 with any questions you may have. Our office will be closed on Friday, June 14th and will reopen on July 1st for the summer from 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM daily.

Thank you, *Lucy Feria*Principal
feria.l@maritimecharter.org